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TO: DISTRICT  
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FROM: RAY BURMAN [DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP & EXTENSION] 
 

1. COVID19   
 

Covid19 has had an obvious impact. Many clubs have continued to meet online 
(normally via Zoom) and I am aware that recently a number are beginning to 
meet again face-to-face. It is difficult to ascertain what impact Covid19 has 
had/will have on membership numbers, although early indications are numbers 
have not declined at a greater rate than normal.    
 
 

2. THE ROTARY SPEAKERS CLUB 
 
PDG Robert has maintained connections during lockdown and is now in the 
process of returning to meetings. Robert established a working group to move 
this group forward and is in the process of establishing if they want to grow as 
a ‘satellite’ or a new ‘stand alone’ club. 
 
 


